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Lourdes Primary School


November Newsletter 2014








Dear Parents,





We look forward to seeing you at our Parents’ Evenings this week As you will have seen from the letter last week we are being inspected by HMIE. If you received a questionnaire please return it by post or to the school tomorrow.





Regards,


Maureen Simpson


Head Teacher














Parents Evenings





You will have the opportunity to view your child’s Assessment folders. A sheet will be provided for you and your child to complete at home to consider your child’s progress and a focus for improvement. This sheet should then be returned to the school. 





It is very important that we keep to our 10 minute appointment times as some Parents have more than 1 appointment to attend. As a result our Teachers have been provided with a sand timer to use during the meeting to keep us all on track. If for any reason you require more time to discuss your child’s progress please contact the school office or a member of the Management Team to arrange a subsequent event.





Please take the time to complete our questionnaire regarding ‘Getting It Right for Every Child’.





In the School Hall we will have our Book Fair with an opportunity to buy a book for your child or some stationery. There will also be some of our Christmas Gifts on sale. There will also be tea and coffee available.
































Date for your Diary





    


                    


Parent Evenings        4th and 6th November





  


Lourdes Secondary 	6th November


Open Evening








Primary 1 Enrolment     10th – 14th November





Christmas Fayre	Saturday 29th November


           




















World War 1





All our children have been learning about World War 1 to mark the 100 year Remembrance. This is a focus for 4 weeks  and will continue in Term 2 over the next 4 years. 





We plan to mark this on Tuesday 11th November by gathering as a school community and taking part in the 2 minute silence at 11a.m. Weather permitting we will gather in the school playground in the front of the school. You are most welcome to join us.

















Holiday and In Service Dates











Christmas Holiday





Monday 22nd December – Friday 2nd January 2015








February Holiday / In Service Day 





The school will be closed 








 Monday  9th  February 2015





Tuesday  10th February 2015 





Wednesday 11th  February 2015


























 












































Christmas Events





A booking has been made for Pr 4-7 to attend the King’s Theatre Pantomime ‘Peter Pan’. The cost will be £9 per child. Further details will be issued next term.





Primary 1-3 will attend the cinema to see the ‘Sing a long version of Frozen’. The cost will be £7.50


























Late Coming





Please try to ensure that your child is on time each morning for school.  We are still monitoring this and late coming slips will be issued again in Term 3 if there is no improvement.
































Christmas Fayre





We would very much appreciate your help in supporting this event and we are seeking donations now for the following:





The Tombola     Auction Items	  Tins	      Bottles	    Gifts	           Raffle Prizes


























Primary 1 Enrolment





Primary 1 Enrolment week will begin on Monday 10th November for children due to start next session.


Please phone the school to arrange an appointment.  














October Devotion to Our Lady





Many thanks to all the children who attended the morning prayers with Miss Morrison. The children were so well behaved and prayerful.
































Prince and Princess of Wales Hospice





Our Onsie Day last term was great fun and we collected nearly £700.





Primary 1 donated their toys and held a toy sale last week and raised £70. Very well done.





Next weekf our children from Room 1, some Pupil Council Representatives and 3 children from Primary 1 will deliver a cheque to the Hospice on behalf of us all. 





























